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Energy and Bills Support    

All households connected to the electricity grid will get a £400 discount - called the Energy Bills Support  

Scheme - that will be paid as a credit on to your energy bill in instalments from October 2022 to March  

2023. These won’t need to be paid back and you don’t need to do anything in order to receive it. The  

first instalment of £66 will be applied to your energy payments in October 2022. 

• Some households will also receive a £650 cost of living payment. To be eligible, you must be receiving  

certain means-tested benefits, including Universal Credit, tax credits, Pension Credit and other means tested 

benefits. The money will be paid directly into your accounts from the Department for Work and  

Pensions (DWP) in two lump sums. 

• The first payment of £326 started being paid to qualifying households in July, with the second payment  

of £324 to follow in the autumn. Payments from HMRC for those receiving tax credits will follow  

shortly afterwards. 

• If you receive non-means-tested disability benefits, you will be given an extra one-off cost of living  

payment worth £150. 

• Finally, pensioners who currently receive the government’s Winter Fuel Payment will be given an extra  

one- off sum of £300 in the autumn. To be eligible for the Winter Fuel Payment, you must be born  

on or before 26 September 1956. Payments are between £100 to £300, depending on your age and  

circumstances 



  

Mental Health Support    



 

Food Services    
Community shops or food pantries help people access affordable and healthy food, 

toiletries, and household items. They often work on a membership basis, allowing 

people to sign up and go for a shop like experience. Some community shops may offer 

a service to turn up and pay as you feel. Unlike a foodbank, they don’t require a 

referral. 


